PUBLIC INFORMATION MEETING
WATER DISTRICT #3

MAY 19, 2010

The meeting was called to order at 7 pm by Supervisor Dodd, followed by the Pledge to the Flag.

PRESENT: Supervisor Dodd, Councilpersons Kabel, Glor, Cianfrini and Veazey, Superintendent of
Highways Dennis, Town Clerk Haacke, Tom Carpenter of Clark Patterson Lee, and Dave Whitcroft of
Genesee County Health Department.

Supervisor Dodd prefaced the meeting that stating that this was a Public Information Meeting and not a
Public Hearing. This information is being presented for your information, should the residents of this
proposed district want to see it created a Public Hearing will be held to hear your thoughts and/or
concerns.

Dave Whitcroft from the Genesee County Health Department gave a power point presentation called
the “Universal Proof of Public Water.”

Tom Carpenter presented the homeowners with a hand out which outlined the Project Area and
Description, Public Water Advantages, Estimated Costs and funding sources. At this time, the Town
qualifies for a $380,000.00 grant and a low interest loan.

After his presentation, Mr. Carpenter explained that the next step is to now gauge the public interest,
answer any questions and then decide if the district should form.

Supervisor Dodd stated that there are two things that could stop the project; if 50% of the people in the
proposed district don’t want it or if the Federal money does not come through.

The Town Board makes these districts available as a public service, but if you don’t want water, you
don’t have to have it.

Mr. Carpenter also stated that the cost of a water district will not come down in the future.

With no further questions from the residents, Supervisor Dodd stated that the Genesee County Health
Department is willing to do water testing for the residents of this potential district free of charge.
Supervisor Dodd stated that anyone interested in this testing should contact the Town Clerk. It was
also requested that a resident of this potential district circulate the petition; Mr. Oaksford and Mr. Dana
both volunteered.
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With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:55 pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Melissa M. Haacke
Town Clerk



